



LYNDON CITY HALL

515 Wood Rd. Lyndon, KY 40222

Ph: 502 423-0932

Fax: 502 339-9722

Email: citylyn@cityoftyndon.org

Website: CityofLyndon.org

Follow us: Facebook, Twitter & App

Brent Hagan, Mayor Sonya Kaiser, Treasurer Stacey Woodward, City Clerk

Council

Susan Barto
Betsy Kramer
Kelly Kramer
Carla Nalley
Becky Ricketts
Amy Stuber
Mardy Sidebottom

NEWSLETTER

January 2020 Vol. 1



CHAMPIONS - LYNDON LIGHTNING

This past November the Lyndon
Lightning Pee Wee football
team, of the Lyndon Recreation
Association, took home the
Louisville Youth Football League
Central Division regular season
and post season championships.
The team, comprised of 8 to 10
year-olds, finished the season with
10 wins and 0 losses. Undefeated!
This is their 2nd championship in
the last 3 seasons!

The Lyndon Lightning Football program is led by a group of dedicated coaches and parents, committed to developing a love and appreciation for the game of football, for the life lessons it teaches! The true stars of the program are the young athletes who put in countless hours of

hard work from July to October.
Besides learning the fundamentals of football, players take part in a character program which emphasizes positive attitudes, selflessness, goal setting, hard work, perseverance, teamwork and sportsmanship, as well as several other character virtues.

The Lyndon Lightning Football program is open to all youth ages 5 to 13 years old and is committed to promoting safety and development in its sports programs. They encourage anyone interested in learning more, to visit their website, www.lyndonlightningfootball.com or follow them on social media.

Congratulations LYNDON LIGHTNING!!





ARBOR DAY CELEBRATION

Lyndon Mayor and City Council proclaimed December 22, 2019 as Arbor Day in the City of Lyndon. In honor of this celebration 4 trees (Red Bud, Maple, Oak and Elm) were planted near the carriage house at Romara Place. December marked

the 17th year Lyndon has been a member of Tree City USA by protecting trees and woodlands. If you are interested in finding out more about the program or want to research trees, the Arbor Day Foundation website is www.arborday.org

THANK YOU

Covenant Neighborhood Ministries and City of Lyndon want to thank all of you who have donated food items to the food pantry. Several people have dropped off food at City Hall throughout the year and we had families who brought items to Light Up Lyndon. We appreciate your generosity in helping feed those who are less fortunate.





SLOW

SNOW REMOVAL REMINDER

When it snows, please be aware snow plows will be maneuvering around the city. Remove all vehicles from the streets so the drivers of these plows can effectively do their job and avoid any accidents. Be a good neighbor and clear snowy sidewalks.

PLEASE SLOW DOWN!

District 18 Councilwoman, Marilyn Parker, recently published an article in her newsletter about speeding issues that we would like to share. Lyndon receives calls regularly about speeding all year long. This information is important to know and gives some great tips to consider when driving in neighborhoods.

The National Highway Traffic Safety Administration reports that most people who are speeding through residential areas actually live in the neighborhood! You might be eager to come home after work, but that's no excuse if a child is hit and injured. Quite literally, speed kills: If you hit

a pedestrian at 20 mph, 5% will die. If you hit a pedestrian at 30 mph, 45% will die. At 40 mph, 85% will die.

Driver behavior is crucial to safety in residential neighborhoods. When you're driving, go slow enough to see and respond to every new circumstance. Look under parked cars, and you may see children's feet from the sidewalk, though you can't see them otherwise. If it's dark, take another 10 mph off your speed, just in case. In short, take every precaution necessary to avoid bringing tragedy to your own neighborhood.

Please use good judgment when you are driving and remember that, in most cases, traffic behind you will be forced to slow down if you do.



Spring Events



"Shakespeare in the Park" presents

HAMLET

Thursday, April 30th at 6:30pm Robsion Park

> Monthly City Meetings 6:00 PM

> > Caucus 3rd Monday

Council 4th Monday